
After prayer and a review of the Diocesan Convention  held by Zoom  in September, the 

Treasurer gave her report. Pledges were up in September,  but other income very low, as were 

most expenses. There have been some annual maintenance expenses. Distributions from the 

endowment fund have been taken for the year.


Virtual plans must be made not only for Halloween and All Saints, but for Advent and 

Christmas, and the Annual Meeting in January; due to COVID 19.


Repairs are to be made to the upstairs bathrooms. A large claim has been submitted to 

insurance to cover the flood damage incurred.


The Parish Administrator prepared a list of maintenance items that are being addresses, or will 

be addressed this year.


A meeting with an HVAC expert was summarized by a Vestry member. The expert advised we 

address ventilation and filters to be upgraded to deal with prevention of disease in our 

buildings.


Children and Youth committee has scheduled some virtual events for Halloween and Advent. 

There have been some small virtual gatherings for Jr. High and High school youth.


Under Communications, Kurt reported that he is calling parishioners, and Selma is publishing 

Vestry Minutes Summaries on the Website.


Leadership Review Committee shared a document outlining expectations, duties, and 

schedule for orienting new Vestry members.


The social Committee renamed the Tag Team has written to many in the parish, and is planning 

to mail out Thanksgiving and Christmas cards. Many are volunteering to help write all the 

cards.


The Stewardship Committee is preparing videos to be share with the parish for the fall 

campaign.


The FFA Committee is addressing plumbing repair. The Parish Administrator is soliciting bids 

for demolishing the houses north of the church. No permits have been sought.


The meeting adjourned at 8:24.


